LA /ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION CENTRAL (MID) AREA
WEDNESDAY 15 JUNE 2010
MEETING SUMMARY: ISSUES AND RECOMMENDATIONS

Agendas and minutes for these meetings available at www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk
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Talk for Non-fiction writing
Talk 4 Writing
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Steps in Time –drama event

CEPHA meeting and AGM

Feedback from the EPHA Executive meeting 
	(Notes below)
Farewell to the following Headteachers:

Gill Disley
Maldon Primary

Rebecca Fitzpatrick Belchamp St Paul’s

Sue Hunton
Springfield Primary 

Andy Jones
St Michael’s Primary, Braintree

Gareth Olney
St Francis RC Primary, Braintree
Alison Smith
Moulsham Infants 

Kathy Roebuck 
St Giles, Great Maplestead 

Graham Lancaster
Julia Middleton and Brenda Dyke, Beehive Lane Primary 
Pat Dowsing, Cold Norton Primary
Geraldine Denham-Hale, St Mary’s CE Primary
Oliver Naylor
Election of Officers and Local Delivery Group representatives

Chair 

Doretta Cowie (Perryfields Juniors)
Vice-Chair
Helen Bright (Heybridge Primary) 

Treasurer
Joe Figg  (Purleigh Primary) 

Braintree
Penny Smith (White Notley CE Primary)


Chelmsford N
Sue Foster (The Tyrrells School)
Chelmsford W
Helen Hutchings (Highwood Primary) 

Chelmsford S      Maxine Lingley (Mildmay Infant & Nursery)
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David Milligan (Tollesbury Primary) 


Dengie

Geraldine Denham-Hale (St Mary’s, Burnham)
Witham

Sandra Herring (The Howbridge Infants) 

South Woodham Ferrers
 Sue Grocock (St Mary’s, Woodham Ferrers)
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	AREA AGENDA

Welcome, introductions and update
	Terry Reynolds, Director for Learning

	p 2-6
	Primary behaviour developments
	Pauline Edwards, Interim Children’s Support Manager 

	p 6-7
	21st Century Schools: World Class Primary schools
	Alison Fiala, Head of Primary Improvement

Graham Lancaster, Area Improvement Manager

	p 7-9
	Essex Formula Review
	Jim MacDonald, Schools Finance Manager

Geoff Boyd, Mouchel

	p 9-10
	Update: Diabetes in schools

Implications of the new admissions code 

Community Cohesion, PVE and Equalities conference
	Terry Reynolds, Director for Learning

	p 11-13
	Essex School Improvement Transformation Project
	Olive Newland, ECC Head of Traded Services

Phillip Rice (TSU Portfolio Manager)

	p 13-14
	Enjoy and Achieve Area Development Group Action Plan – oracy showcase
	Graham Lancaster, Area Improvement Manager

	p 14-15
	Key dates
	2010/2011 CENTRAL meetings with the Local Authority officers  at Chelmsford City Football Club
Tuesday 16 November 2010
Tuesday 8 March 2011
Tuesday 21 June 2011
Annual General Meetings     

Friday 2 July 2010  Chelmsford City Football Club

Deputy Heads’ Conference   Friday 8 October 2010      Stansted Hilton

Headteachers’ Conference    Friday 25 March 2011 Stock Brook    

	*Page numbers refer to the full minutes (posted on the website) of the Summer term Area meetings with LA Officers and Headteachers.
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ATTENDANCE
	Present

	
	
	

	Cheryl Allard
	Oaklands Infants 
	Ann Kelliher
	Holy Family Primary, Witham

	Hazel Arnill
	Ford End Primary
	Linda King 
	Mildmay Juniors 

	Deborah Bailey
	John Bunyan Infants
	Maxine Lingley
	Mildmay Infant & Nursery 

	Keith Bannister
	Great Totham Primary 
	Sarah Manning
	Galleywood Infants 

	Gill Bennison
	Westlands Primary
	Sophie Massey
	Tolleshunt D’Arcy St Nicholas 

	Janice Bulger
	Larkrise Primary
	Liz Maycock
	Little Waltham CE Primary

	Doretta Cowie
	Perryfields Junior 
	Margaret Miller
	De Vere Primary 

	Hilary Dieu de Bellefontaine
	St Nicholas CE Primary, Tillingham
	David Milligan 

Jan Myers
	Tollesbury School 

Wentworth Primary

	Geraldine Denham Hale    
	St Mary’s CE Primary, Burnham
	Mary Nicholls

Janette Quinn
	Stanley Drapkin Primary

Lawford Mead Infants

	Pat Dowsing
	Cold Norton Primary 
	Rachael Plunkett
	Priory Primary

	Brenda Dyke
	Beehive Lane Primary 
	Helen Ryan
	Beckers Green Primary  

	Joe Figg
	Purleigh Primary 
	Helen Shaw
	Elmwood Primary School

	Linda Findlay
	Central Chair, East Hanningfield CEP
	Caroline Shingleton 
	Wethersfield CE Primary 

	Sue Foster 
	The Tyrrells School
	Alison Smith
	Moulsham Infants 

	Sarah Ginzler-Mayer
	St Joseph’s, South Woodham
	Penny Smith 
	White Notley Primary 

	Christina Gooday            Trinity Road St Mary’s
	Neil Taggart
	Melbourne Park Primary & Nursery

	Carol Gooding
	St Peter’s Primary, W Hanningfield
	Linda Todd
	Broomfield Primary 

	Sue Grocock
	St Mary’s CE Woodham Ferrers
	Melanie Vine 
	Earls Colne Primary & Nursery

	Karen Harden
	Southminster CE Primary
	Mike Walsh
	Kelvedon St Mary’s CE Primary 

	Martin Hawrlak
	Stisted CE Primary
	Pauline Ward 
	St Cedd’s CE Primary, Bradwell 

	Sandra Herring 
	Howbridge Infants 
	Rosalind Welch
	Bocking Church Street Primary 

	Gill Holmes 
	Rivenhall CE Primary
	Gywneth Williams
	Writtle Junior School

	Damon Howlett
	St Andrew’s CE Primary, Halstead 
	Michele Williams
	All Saints Primary, Maldon

	Sue Hunton
	Springfield Primary
	Diane Wilson
	Great Waltham Primary

	Helen Hutchings 
	Highwood Primary
	Amanda Woolmer
	John Bunyan Juniors 

	Carolyn Joyce
	Silver End Primary 
	Julia Middleton
	Beehive Lane Primary

	Apologies
	
	Apologies
	

	Anne Barney
	Great Bardfield Primary
	Phil Kyriacou
	Kings Road Primary

	Susanne Breen
	St Francis Catholic Primary, Maldon
	Guy Niven
	Baddow Hall Juniors

	Helen Bright 
	Heybridge Primary 
	Sue Spittlehouse 
	Whitecourt Primary 

	Barbara Dean
	Gosfield Primary 
	Nicky Tothill
	Burnham-on-Crouch Primary 

	Jacqui Green
	Notley Green
	
	

	LA Officers
	
	
	

	Terry Reynolds
	Director for Learning
	Fiona Dorey
	SIEY

	Graham Lancaster
	Area Improvement Manager, Mid
	Fran Johnson
	SIEY

	Alison Fiala
	SIEY Principal Primary Adviser
	Janine Hanson
	Area Behaviour & Inclusion Manager

	Jim MacDonald
	Schools Finance Manager 
	Jenny Kinsville
	Area Behaviour & Inclusion Manager

	Geoff Boyd
	Mouchel
	
	

	Pauline Edwards 
	Interim Children’s Support Manager
	
	

	Lynne Blount
	Interim Manager Primary Behaviour Support
	Diane Rowshangowar
	Primary BAP Coordinator

	Phillip Rice
	TSU Portfolio
	
	

	In Attendance 
	
	
	

	Pam Langmead

	EPHA Manager
	
	


Note: If your attendance or apologies have not been noted please contact the EPHA Manager at langmead@tesco.net for amendment.

	
	CENTRAL (MID) EPHA DISTRICT MEETING MINUTES 15 June 2010

	

	1.
	WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS 

Linda Findlay, Chair of the Central Area, and Graham Lancaster, Area Improvement Manager for Central (Mid) Area, welcomed headteachers to the district and area meeting.


	

	2.
	ADMISSIONS UPDATE

Graham explained Priority 10, one of the main implications of the new Admissions Code. This rule states that if parents have expressed a preference for a school (or schools) but there is no capacity in that school(s) they will automatically be offered a place at their nearest school.

In addition, those parents/carers who have  failed to fill out an application at all will be offered a place at their nearest school, under the Priority 10 rule,
However, it is inevitable that many of the parents who have applied and been turned down for other schools will attempt to appeal and so there is a great deal of uncertainly for all schools about what final numbers to admit will be.

Headteachers at the meeting pointed out that this is causing huge problems for schools, particularly in respect of planning classes and employing teachers. 

It was also noted that headteachers are experiencing problems as SENCAN do not appear to be communicating effectively with Planning and Admissions, particularly in relation to children with statements of need. It was AGREED that this concern should be discussed with the Local Authority. 

Another real concern about the new Admissions Code is that the law implies that parents can choose when and if their child starts school (and even if s/he starts school and is then removed and restarts at a later date) and this flexibility makes it impossible for schools to plan and budget for classes and teachers.

It was AGREED that this matter should be discussed further at the EPHA Executive meeting with the Local Authority on 6 October 2010. 


	GL
EPHA Executive LA meeting 6 October 2010


	3.
	AREA DEVELOPMENT GROUP FEEDBACK

Graham noted that Primary Area Development Groups (ADGs) were established in Essex two years ago, to bridge the gap between the Local Delivery Groups and the Local Children’s Trust Boards meetings, and ensure that headteachers’ opinions are discussed and school development priorities determined and properly resourced.

The meetings take place around 4 – 5 times a year and are attended by EPHA Local Delivery Group representatives, the Lead Link Headteachers (primary-phase) and other colleagues from the Local Authority including the Area Improvement Managers, representatives from Early Years, SENCAN and so on.

The meetings in March/April concentrated on the development of an Action Plan for each Area, focusing on improving outcomes for children and ensuring that discussions at LCTB level take account of the priorities determined by primary headteachers.

It has been agreed that oracy is a concern across the county, and funding and LA support will be concentrated in this area in 2010/11. Graham noted that three workshops later in the morning focused on developing speaking and listening through storytelling and talk for writing.

In addition, he informed heads that the Central Area Development Group had scrutinised local data and had identified the more able female mathematicians as a concern in the Mid area.
The minutes of ADG meetings can be found on the EPHA website – go to the Area Development Groups page.  

	

	4.
a)

b)

c)


	WORKSHOPS 
TALK FOR NON-FICTON WRITING 
A presentation by Brenda Dyke, Headteacher at Beehive Lane Primary and Julia Middleton, Literacy Subject Leader/Primary Literacy Consultant  
Julia Middleton explained that she is a Primary Literacy Consultant, who works for three days as a teacher at Beehive Lane Primary and is seconded out for two days a week to work for the LA.
She attended a very inspiring Talk for Writing course led by Pie Corbett two years ago and immediately introduced the approach at Beehive Lane.

Julia’s presentation focused on the non-fiction aspect of Talk for Writing. She gave examples of a number of projects that children had done, such as creating instruction for planting trees, and a whole term focusing on the theme of penguins.

Children learn about how to present instructions to others, using actions to help the language structure and ensure that they remember sequences. Julia makes good use of films like March of the Penguins, which she found excellent for promoting children’s imagination.

Julia highlighted particular aspects that she has developed:

· Gifted and talented differentiation, encouraging those pupils to question and stretch themselves;

· Features of information text (a crib sheet);

· Using different ways to explain a process: flow diagrams, mind maps, as well as simple lists of instructions;

· Developing vocabulary, including connectives.

Julia is a big fan of Espresso Primary- a massive library of cross-curricular digital resources for use in the classroom at Foundation, Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2.

http://www.espresso.co.uk/index.html
Books and resources Julia has found particularly useful include:

· “Until I met Dudley”  (full of technical vocabulary)

· Archie’s War

· The Arrival

· How Santa Really Works

· The Jungle Book

· March of the Penguins

TALK 5 WRITING
A presentation by Geraldine Denham-Hale (Headteacher) at St Mary’s CE Primary, Burnham-on-Crouch
Geraldine noted that St Mary’s has traditionally had very strong results but that there has been a gradual decline over recent years. At the same time there has been an increase in the number of children with additional needs throughout the school, and more children with poor speaking and listening skills which seemed to be affecting writing in particular.

The school decided to introduce the Talk 5 writing package. Talk for Writing grew out of a series of workshops that professional writer Pie Corbett presented on behalf of the National Strategies in 2008 and is built around the experience of teachers who subsequently developed these approaches in their own classrooms.
Talk strategies include:

1. Book-talk

‘Book-talk’ is the extended opportunity to use talk to explore children’s personal and collective responses to a text as readers.

It is categorically not a barrage of closed ‘comprehension’ questions but rather an open-ended eliciting and development of response.

After careful reading of a shared text, the teacher often best initiates ‘book-talk’ with open invitations such as, ‘Tell me what you thought/felt about...’, ‘What came into your mind when you read… ’, or ‘Have you come across anything like this before?’ and then focuses on extending the children’s responses with prompts such as, ‘Tell me more about…’, ‘What led you to think that?’ or ‘Can you extend that idea a bit for us?’. Frequently, groups of children can be supported and encouraged to feed off each other’s thinking and talking, with prompts such as ‘Do you agree or did anyone have a different response to that story/paragraph/sentence/word?’ In this way rich exchanges often occur, helping children to develop and extend their own responses.

2. Writer-talk

‘Writer-talk’ is the articulation of the thinking and creative processes involved in all stages of the act of writing; talk that helps children to think and behave like a writer (and indeed consider themselves to be one).

3. Storytelling and story-making 

This involves the learning and repeating of oral stories, building children’s confidence to develop them through telling and then extending that development into writing; later creating ‘new’ stories orally as a preparation and rehearsal for writing.

4. Word and language games

Talk games and activities can be used to:

· stimulate and develop vocabulary;

· ‘warm up’ the imagination and tune children in to more creative thinking;

· orally develop a character;

· orally develop a setting.

5. Role-play and drama

There are many examples in the Primary Framework of the effective use of role-play and drama activities, such as ‘hot-seating’ and ‘conscience alley’, at various stages of the reading–writing teaching sequence. Additional helpful suggestions can be found in Shakespeare for all ages and stages (DCSF 00470-2008BKT-EN).
St Mary’s started out by:
· Taking on the Local Authority support package and launching this to staff;

· Making parents aware (though in hindsight, Geraldine felt that they could have done more in this area:

· Identifying focus pupils- whilst recognising that the programme is beneficial to all children;

· Introducing simple stories with lots of repetition.

Soon it was obvious that the children loved it, and the teachers were captivated by the approach.

In order to get everyone hooked, the approach included:
· A full launch with all staff early in the Spring term;

· Literacy consultant modelling – the hands on approach was particularly helpful as teachers wanted to see how the programme was delivered in the classroom;

· Ensuring that teachers understood how to incorporate the approach into their own planning.

Storytelling involves three steps:

· Imitation

· Innovation

· Invention.

The school uses the Pie Corbett Bumper Book of Storytelling. Geraldine stressed this is particularly good for children who don’t hear stories at home and those who have English as an additional language.

The presentation ilcuded a video clip of pupils from Class 4 who had been working on The Magic Paintbrush, through the following stages:

· Learn a story

· Create a story map

· Rewrite the original

· Create their own story map

· Write their own version

The impact of Talk 5 Writing has resulted in

· Great enthusiasm from both children and the staff

· Positive feedback from parents

· Class assembles that have been shared with parents

· Displays around the school that promote the approach

Future plans include:

· Using the story telling approach at least once a year, including during the National Storytelling week in February 2011;

· The development of “St Mary’s Dragon”, to be used as a stimulus for different writing styles;

· The development of a Year 6 connectives prompt sheet;

· An increase in role play and drama in the school;

· Refining group reading;

· Analysis of the 2010 SATs results.

Gwyneth Williams, headteacher at Writtle Juniors noted that her school has also used the Talk 5 Writing package with remarkable results and a notable increase in Year 6 confidence with writing.

 TALK 4 WRITING

A presentation by Pat Dowsing, Headteacher at Cold Norton Primary
	

	5.
	STEPS IN TIME – INTERACTIVE HISTORY SHOWS

The headteachers present enjoyed a 30 minute show about William, a World War Two evacuee, acted by Oliver Naylor, who runs Steps In Time. 

The company was started and is run by actor Oliver Naylor and provides high quality interactive one-man history shows for schools, museums, libraries and other venues. All the shows are based on the Key Stage 2 national curriculum history topics.

As part of his degree Oliver studied storytelling and the oral tradition.  His interest in this subject spurred him to write his own one-man interactive show for Maidstone Museum focussing on the life of a Victorian shoe shine boy. 

Due to the huge success of the Victorian show at Maidstone Museum, Oliver was asked to appear as part of the Dickens Festival in Rochester which he has now performed at many times.  Oliver wrote a further show about a WW2 evacuee, again for Maidstone Museum and after many requests from teachers, Oliver decided to put his acting career on hold and dedicate his time to producing high quality history shows for schools. Oliver now offers six history shows that support the KS2 history curriculum and has built up a network of schools and venues who have him back time and time again.

Using authentic music, props, costume, a lot of energy and a little bit of talent, Oliver brings to life the hustle and bustle of times gone by. All the shows are fun and fast paced. They involve lots of audience participation and children will be asked up on stage to lend a hand!

The six shows include:

William, The World War Two Evacuee -   William lives in London with his family when World War Two begins and turns his life upside down.  He is evacuated to the countryside along with Donnie, a mischievous troublemaker and together they share the excitement and heartache of living away from home.  Join William as he learns about air raids and buzz bombs, swing music and chewing gum and meet all the characters along the way! (This is the show that the WEPHA heads enjoyed – and even joined in a bit!)

Charlie, The Victorian Shoeshine Boy -  A fast-paced journey through a day in the life of Charlie, a shoeshine boy in Victorian England. From orange sellers to psychics, con men to toyshop owners, you'll meet them all in this comical interactive show and even get to try the cup and ball. Join Charlie as he brings the hustle and bustle of the 1800's to life.

Roman Invaders -  Meet Celtic peasants, nervous soldiers and Roman citizens as you journey through Britain AD 43.  Are you fit enough to make it as a centurion or will you end up a slave, serving the highest nobles of the land?  Step up to the challenge and see what 1st Century Britain was like in the hands of the Roman Invaders.

The Turbulent Tudors - Join Peascod the jester as he remembers his life under the rule of the turbulent Tudors.  Find out why Henry VIII had so many wives and just how easy it was to lose your head! Shake hands with Kings, hear from famous explorers and even receive a dance lesson from Queen Elizabeth  herself in this comic journey through 16th Century England and don't forget your ruff!

Ancient Egyptians -  Take a trip up the Nile to discover what life was really like for the Ancient Egyptians.  Join Anemro, your guide, as he explains the mysteries of the gods and the Pharaohs. Learn all about the nasties of mummification from a royal embalmer and help the Pharaoh's detective crack the case of the infamous tomb robbers.  A fast paced lively visit to an Ancient civilisation - right from your classroom!

Ancient Greeks - Visit the warm sunny land of Ancient Greece and see how this mighty civilisation began. Become a famous actor in the theatre, one of the very first Olympians or perhaps a Spartan warrior. Hear of gods, monsters and war in this fascinating look at an ancient way of life!

Performed by actor Oliver Naylor, Steps in Time are a series of hour-long interactive history shows modelled around the Key Stage 2 National Curriculum.  They are ideal for exciting outreach in schools, museums, theatres and other educational venues. Using costumes, music

and authentic artefacts, the hustle and bustle of times gone by are brought to life.

Oliver can perform up to three shows a day at your school. Performances are designed to encourage participation and recreate the magic and intimacy of theatre.  After the performance there will be a question and answer session in which the children get a closer look at the objects used in the show and are tested to see how much information they picked up! There is also a hot-seating session in which the children get to choose which character they would like to speak to. This enables them to talk to the evacuee or the Roman soldier and ask them the questions they always wanted to.  The whole session lasts an hour in total.

Oliver designed the shows to be performed in the classroom providing a more intimate experience and allowing the interaction to be more effective, however he is equally happy to perform in the hall providing it is not a major through route for lots of people as this can be distracting for the audience. An approximate figure of 30 children per show works best but Oliver is quite happy to discuss other arrangements (i.e. combining classes etc) Please call or email him.

For schools, a ‘show’ is classed as the 35 minute performance + 25 minutes Q & A and hot-seating – total session time 1 hour.  Oliver can do different shows on the same day - you do not have to have 3 WW2 shows for example, you could have 3 different shows for different year groups if you wish. 

£150 - One show

£250 - Two shows

£320 - Three shows (full day)

Contact Oliver on:

Mobile: 07788 417642

Landline: 01732 360861

Email: onaylor@gmail.com

Website: www.steps-in-time.co.uk

	

	6.
a)
b)

c)
d)

e)


	CEPHA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
THANK YOU AND FAREWELL TO:

Gill Disley

Maldon Primary

Rebecca Fitzpatrick 
Belchamp St Paul’s

Sue Hunton

Springfield Primary 

Andy Jones

St Michael’s Primary, Braintree

Gareth Olney

St Francis RC Primary, Braintree

Alison Smith

Moulsham Infants 

Kathy Roebuck 

St Giles, Great Maplestead 

CHAIR’S REPORT 

Linda Findlay, the Central Chair, noted that the 09/10 school year had been a good year for CEPHA, despite the number of changes and new demands on headteachers. 

The Central Headteachers had enjoyed a wide variety of presenters and had been particularly inspired by the expertise and experience of colleague headteachers. Linda thanked all those who had led workshops and presentations, and reminded colleagues to feedback what they would like to see at future meetings. Numerous guest speakers have shared their expertise about education, nurturing children, headteacher well-being and work-life balance, the new Ofsted framework and many aspects of the developing curriculum.

Concerns raised by the Central headteachers over the year include: 

· The implementation of one to one tuition; 

· Data;

· Clarifying the statutory and non-statutory roles and responsibilities for the LA and schools;

· The correlation between Foundation Stage and Key Stage 1 data;

· The new admission arrangements;

· The amount of paperwork associated with various initiatives, such as the Every Child an Opportunity funding.

The CEPHA Steering Group has planned the morning meetings with Graham Lancaster and has tried to accommodate ideas and suggestions for future presentations and workshops taken from the evaluations of the meetings, and ideas from other areas of the county. Linda asked heads to continue to make suggestions on the evaluation form, and to include contact details of presenters wherever possible.

Linda also thanked Gwyneth Williams for all the work that she has done as CEPHA treasurer. Gwyneth is standing down after many years in the role, and her efforts have been much appreciated. Linda thanked all the headteachers who represent their Local Delivery Groups on CEPHA, and other primary colleagues who work on behalf of other heads. She also thanked Graham Lancaster, the Mid Area Improvement Manager, for his support over the last year.

It was noted that Linda was definitely standing down as CEPHA Chair after three years in the role. She was thanked by colleagues for the huge amount that she has done to support local headteachers and it was recognised that she has given up a great deal of time voluntarily to ensure that the area is well led and managed. Linda thanked the Central Heads for their support and stressed that she has thoroughly enjoyed being Chair of CEPHA and can recommend the role to others!
TREASURER’S REPORT

Gwyneth Williams, CEPHA Treasurer, noted that she had received subscription from 92 out of 106 schools in Mid during the 2009/10 financial year. She noted that the accounts are currently being audited and that she would send a report to the EPHA Manager once the auditor’s report was received.

It was noted that Gwyneth is stepping down as Treasurer after many years in the role, and she was thanked once again for the work that she has done and her commitment to the role. 
FEEDBACK FROM THE EPHA EXECUTIVE

i) The Summer term EPHA newsletter, including dates for the 2010/11 school year, was circulated to headteachers at the meeting -these can also be found on the Newsletter page of the EPHA website www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk. 

ii) The EPHA Executive meets termly to discuss topical and strategic issues with the Local Authority. At the Summer term meeting on 28 April discussions focused on:

· Primary headteacher workload – a standing item on the EPHA Executive agenda

· The LA review of future working – their “transformation” agenda

· The restructure of support for behaviour and attendance in Essex

· The route for complaints about School Improvement Advisers 

· The implications of the boycott of Key Stage 2 tests by some schools

iii) 2010 Key Stage 2 SATs 

At the summer term meeting on 28 April 2010 the EPHA Executive discussed the implications for colleagues who are planning to boycott the tests this year. 

It was argued that EPHA is not a union and therefore does not (and cannot) have an association view on the SATs boycott. There was however, a strong feeling that even though not all headteachers are planning to boycott the SATs, many heads are supportive of their colleagues who have taken that decision and EPHA would hope that the LA would not be seeking to penalise those headteachers who are taking part in industrial action following a legally held ballot.

Jan Myers reminded headteachers that the NAHT had written a strongly worded response to Terry Reynolds protesting about his letter sent to Chairs of Governors, which the union felt had been unreasonably harsh. 

iv) EPHA Liaison Officer 

The workload of the EPHA Executive members has increased and headteachers are asked to represent their colleagues on numerous committees, groups and consultations. Mike Blant, a former headteacher in Essex and member of the SEPHA Executive for many years, has recently begun to work for EPHA as Liaison Officer. His role will be to attend a number of specified meetings and also to develop effective consultation with headteachers across Essex. It has always been a challenge to ensure that primary heads are properly represented, and that the varied and wide-ranging views and opinions of headteachers are taken into account, and it is hoped that Mike’s involvement with EPHA will support the Executive and other heads. 

Jan Myers, headteacher at Wentworth Primary, questioned the appointment of a Liaison officer and asked if this was, in fact, the same role as that which was undertaken by Maggie Owens? The Manager explained that Mrs Owens’ role had been a Leader of the EPC (EPHA and Partners’ Collaborative) and this group had been disbanded as it had not been an effective forum for school development.

v) EPHA County Annual General Meeting

It was noted that the EPHA Annual General Meeting would be held on Friday 2 July 2010 at the Chelmsford City Football Club.

ELECTIONS OF OFFICERS AND LOCAL DELIVERY GROUP REPRESENTATIVES         

The following headteachers were elected as officers and representatives of CEPHA and their Local Delivery Groups:

Chair



Doretta Cowie

Perryfields Juniors

Vice-Chair


Helen Bright

Heybridge Primary

Treasurer


Joe Figg 

Purleigh Primary 

Braintree


Penny Smith

White Notley Primary

Chelmsford North

Sue Foster

The Tyrrells School

Chelmsford West

Helen Hutchings
Highwood Primary 

Chelmsford South

Maxine Lingley

Mildmay Infant & Nursery


Maldon



David Milligan

Tollesbury Primary
Dengie



Geraldine Denham-Hale St Mary’s, Burnham

Witham



Sandra Herring

The Howbridge Infants

South Woodham Ferrers  
Sue Grocock

St Mary’s, Woodham Ferrers

The officers and Local Delivery Group representatives were thanked for the hard work that they do on behalf of headteachers in the Central Area and for agreeing to continue in their roles or taking on new positions. 

The full minutes of the EPHA Executive meetings can be found on the EPHA website www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk on the Executive Meetings and Local Authority Meetings pages.


	

	6.

	DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS AND CONFERENCES
The following key dates were noted:

2010/2011 CENTRAL meetings with the Local Authority officers  at Chelmsford City Football Club

Tuesday 16 November 2010

Tuesday 8 March 2011

Tuesday 21 June 2011

Annual General Meeting     

Friday 2 July 2010  Chelmsford City Football Club

Deputy Heads’ Conference   Friday 8 October 2010      Stansted Hilton

Headteachers’ Conference    Friday 25 March 2011 Stock Brook Country Club, Nr Billericay   
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